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Teaching Partnerships Sub-Committee
TPSC12 – M1
Minutes of the meeting of the Sub-Committee held on 30 January 2012
Members: Professor Morag Bell (Chair), Mr Rob Pearson, Dr Keith Pond, Ms Jayde Savage, Professor Fred Yeadon
In attendance: Ms Claire Atkins (Secretary)



 Dr Sandie Dann (for item 12/3)



 Ms Janet Spavin, Loughborough College (for item 12/3)
Apologies: None
12/1.
Notes from the meeting held on 10 October 2011 

(TPSC11-M1)


Approved.
12/2.
Matters arising 
.1 In relation to the Academic Quality Procedures Handbook (AQPH) it was noted that the QAA was currently revising its Academic Infrastructure (including guidance on collaborative provision). There might therefore be further amendments to be made to the AQPH in light of the changing external environment.

.2 Responsibilities of AD(T)s in relation to validated provision at Loughborough College would be kept under review. 
12/3.
International Foundation Programme – January start


(TPSC12 –P1)


It was noted that:
1. The Loughborough University International Foundation Programme (LUIFP) had included a January start for a number of years, but that recruitment had been low for the previous two years.

2. A decision had been taken not to run a January start for 2011/12 due to low numbers.

3. Due to a number of factors it was unlikely that recruitment would improve to the January start.

4. Loughborough College proposed the January start be replaced by a three semester programme to boost September intake.

5. Such a programme would include a first semester of English language tuition aimed at allowing students with an IELTS of 5.0 to progress to the entry requirement for the LUIFP of IELTS 5.5.

6. The current September start date would still be available for those students who met the entry requirements (including the English language entry requirements).

7. No credit would be awarded for semester one of the three semester programme.

8. Various possibilities needed to be explored by the college in terms of a start date for the three semester programme before any formal proposal could be put forward.

It was agreed that:
1. The January start should be closed with a view to introducing a three semester programme.

2. More detailed proposals would be developed by the College for further consideration.

3. Such proposals would include details of the arrangements to be put in place for those students who did not meet the required level of IELTS following semester one.

4. In the development of such proposals a review would be undertaken of the current LUIFP English language entry requirements with a view to implementing a requirement of IELTS 5.5 (with no less than 5.0 in any element).

5. The Programme Quality and Teaching Partnerships Office would advise as to formal approval routes.
6. The validation agreement would be amended to reflect the closure of the January start.
12/4.
Articulation agreements –formalising of arrangements


It was noted that:

1. The University has a number of agreements in place, typically using a 3+1+1 model, to facilitate access to PGT programmes.
2. Such agreements were increasing in number and needed to be formally monitored.

It was agreed that:

1. Such agreements should continue to be approved through chair’s action on behalf of Learning and Teaching Committee.

2. The Sub-Committee should be informed as to all newly signed agreements.

12/6.
Newly signed China Partnership agreements.

The Sub-Committee noted newly signed agreements with Xidian University (Electronic and Electrical Engineering) and Beijing University of Chemical Technology (Materials).
12/5.
Date of the next meeting


22 March 2012, 2.30pm, Room 201.2.12, Hazlerigg Building

12/6.
Any other Business

It was agreed that the Director of the Teaching Centre should attend future meetings by invitation rather than as a permanent member of the Sub-Committee.
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